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April 18, 2017

Honorable Rob Bonta
California State Assembly
State Capitol Room 2148
Sacramento, California 95814

Dear Assemblymember Bonta:

2701 K Street Sacramento, CA 95816 •  Ph: 916.288.6000 •  Fax: 916.288.6002 •  www.cnpa.com

RE: AB 1479 (SUPPORT)

I am writing to you on behalf of the California Newspaper Publishers Association to express the
Association's support of your AB 1479, which would create greater incentives for public
agencies to comply with their duties under the California Public Records Act (CPRA).

Delay and other barriers to access in the production of records are commonplace. These
unlawful acts which limit the public's constitutional right to access government records come in
many forms, typically, an agency's failure to comply with the CPRA's stated deadlines, and
attempts to charge exorbitant, unlawful fees which deter a requester from actually obtaining
records. Even CNPA's members, who are some of the most sophisticated public records
requesters, are given the runaround by agencies that want to withhold access without issuing an
outright denial to a request.

For example, the East Bay Times made CPRA requests for records related to the Ghost Ship fire
that occurred in December 2016. In a letter dated December 16, the City of Oakland promised to
release records to the newspaper related to the incident. By February 2, 2017, the City had failed
to produce the records responsive to the newspaper's request. The newspaper sent a lawyer's
letter to the City, citing its protracted delay in responding to the request: "Given the gravity of
this tragedy and the overwhelming public importance of access to records enabling the public to
understand why it happened and to start to find solutions to prevent such occurrences in the
future, the City's evident desire to control the message and delay the public's right of access
during this critical time to the public's discourse on the matter is inexcusable."

The newspaper threatened to sue if the records were not released. As a result, more than 600
pages of records were promptly released.

The CPRA is structured to promote access to public records without delay, requiring that records
be "promptly" produced. Gov. Code Section 6253(a). The legislature also directs trial courts
reviewing CPRA litigation to reach a decision "as soon as possible" and then provides for
expedited appellate review. Gov. Code Sections 6258, 6259. The procedures in the CPRA
"reflect a clear legislative intent that the determination of the obligation to disclose records
requested from a public agency be made expeditiously." Filarsky v. Superior Court, 28 CalAth
419, 427.) Moreover, the CPRA's procedures exist to ensure that the disclosure of records is not




